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November 2018 

Volume 22/Issue 11; Office Phone: 813-780-7559 
Pasco County Sheriff’s Office:  Non-Emergency 800-854-2862; Emergency is to call 911 

Dade City direct line 352-518-5000; Crime tips line is 800-706-2488
 

Notes from the Office 
Peggy Foote 

 

Meet Carla Eno 
 
 

 
 

When you stop by our office you will see a 
new face.  Carla Eno is our new staff 
member.  She and her husband are from 
Michigan, but moved here three years 
ago.  They have two sons and four 
grandchildren.  They live in Zephyrhills and 
volunteer at various Zephyrhills Chamber of 
Commerce events.  They also enjoy 
traveling, spending time with their 
grandchildren, and riding on their 
motorcycle.  Carla looks forward to meeting 
and working with all of you. 
 

OFFICE HOURS  
 

Office hours are Mon-Thurs. 1 p.m. – 4 
p.m.  Office closed Friday, Saturday and 
Sunday. 
Copies:  B/W 5¢ each, Color 15¢ each. 
 

Faxes sent: $1.25 First page, 25¢ each 
additional page. 
Faxes received:   5¢ per page. 

Notary service: Available for all residents. 
FREE.  All others, there is a fee of $5.00.  Call 
Peggy Foote 813-355-4308. 
Park Directories:  You may pick one up at the 
clubhouse or the office. Please be kind to 
your neighbor and take only one (1) per 
household. 
STW Sticker: If you are a resident, don't 
forget to pick up your STW sticker at the 
office for your vehicle. 
 Guests:  Please stop by the office to pick up 
a pass to go on their vehicle and a personal 
pass for each person. 
 Email:  If you are not receiving emails from the 

office, please send an email to the office 
requesting to be added.   Send email 
to: spanishtrailswest@gmail.com   or    
     spanishtrailswest@yahoo.com 

Statements: Sent out around the 15th of 
each month.  If you feel there is an error on 
our part, please contact the office so we can 
clear it up.   
Thank you to everyone for being so good 
about NOT blocking the sidewalk with your 
vehicle. 
 
 

Website address: 
www.spanishtrailswestcommunity.com 
Newsletter via Email: Contact Elsie 
McFarland at macscats@aol.com 

 

mailto:spanishtrailswest@gmail.com
mailto:spanishtrailswest@yahoo.com
http://www.spanishtrailswestcommunity.com/
mailto:macscats@aol.com
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STW HOA 
Tim Morrison, President 

 

 I want to take this opportunity to 
thank our community at large for your 
support with activities which have been in 
process to maintain our park as such a great 
place to live. It looks now like our Spectrum 
conversion is nearing completion. I guess it 
was not without its little moments but 
overall, it went as well as could be expected. 
We now have one of the best rates for TV 
and internet in the area.  
    On October 18th we had our first 
Board Meeting following the summer break. 
There were several business concerns which 
were addressed and resolved during this 
meeting. Of primary importance is the 
Board’s decision to recast our existing 
mortgage. Ernie Foote, Bill Gorman and 
Becca Gaddis presented an analysis of cash 
flow advantages and benefits associated 
with taking this action now. This action was 
approved and when completed will 
eliminate the need to raise any fees for the 
immediate future.  Additional actions were: 
Peggy Foote was recognized for her efforts 
over the past several weeks keeping the park 
office afloat. She was presented two gift 
certificates from great restaurants in the 
area as a small token of appreciation from 
park residents. 

Carla Eno was introduced as the new 
office person who has been hired on a 90-
day trial basis. I am confident Carla will work 
out fine and will be a great long-term 
addition to our park family. 

Tim reported we now have a new pool 
company to help us keep our pool open and 
functioning properly. 

Tim advised that he and the Social Club are 
working to procure a new roaster on wheels 
for the park. This unit will be used for future 
pig roasts, chicken barbeque, ribs etc. We 
are going to move forward to share the 
expense to add this to our park amenities. 

A motion was taken and approved to 
move forward with replacement of the 
existing fountains. Funds for this will come 
from our reserve account and has been in 
the planning with the reserve study. 

Clyde has put in a great deal of effort 
to attain drawings and estimates for an 
addition of an awning across the front of the 
clubhouse. It was determined that we will 
explore this further and look to add it to the 
budget for next year. 

Payment of share sales funds which 
were realized since the last board meeting 
were identified and authorized for payment 
against our current mortgage. 

In addition to these items we continue 
to request support from park residents with 
completion of small jobs such as trimming 
trees, bushes, weeding flower beds or 
possibly cleaning storm spouts. In the event 
you are not here or are unable to do the 
work yourself please take advantage of a 
work order which is available in the office. 
With the work order in hand the Grounds 
Manager will schedule the required job to 
take place either during down time or after 
hours. Hours worked will be noted on the 
work order upon completion and signed by 
the home owner. Residents will be billed at 
a rate of $25.00 per hour. NOTE: the person 
completing the assigned work is not to 
receive the payment. STW office staff will 
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invoice the homeowner for the hours    
worked based on the completed work order. 

Finally, we need your support to use 
the new identification bracelets, maintain 
your property free of clutter, check in your 
guests with the office and get passes for 
their cars. Thank you for your help. 

 

Community Social Club 
Sandy Wheeler 

 

The first STW Social Club meeting for 
the 2018 - 2019   season will be on Thursday, 
November 1, 2018 at 2:00 p.m. in the 
clubhouse. We sure hope many of you will 
attend as numerous upcoming activities will 
be discussed.  
   Thanks, are extended to Dawn Fay and 
Susan Jacobs for being the nominating 
committee for new committee members. 
Linda Katrein, Sandy Wheeler and Wendy 
Lewis' terms are up. The residents agreeing 
to be nominated are: John Freely, Carol 
Holmes, Christine Jackson, Mark James, 
Wendy Lewis and Sandy Wheeler. The vote 
and election will be at the December 6th 
meeting. 

Thanks to all those who coordinated, 
helped and attended the summer activities. 
 

Kitchen Korner 
Wendy Lewis 

 

 Since my last article, we have had a 
delicious Roast Pork Loin Dinner and a very 
successful Hot Dog and Hamburger Lunch.  
Thanks again to everyone who pitched in 
during my absence. 
 November starts our busy season.  I 
hope everyone marked dates on their 
calendar from the schedule you received.  

Please support the Women’s Club Bake Sale 
at the clubhouse on November 3rd.  We need  
bakers and buyers.   
 On Sunday, November 11th at 1:00 
p.m. will be our annual Veteran’s Day 
Potluck with a brief ceremony to honor all 
who have served our country. 
 Next up for food functions is our 
traditional Thanksgiving Dinner on Thursday, 
November 22nd.  Dinner will be served at 
4:00 p.m.  Please sign up as early as possible 
so we can figure out seating.  The dining 
room will be set by 2:00 p.m. on Wednesday 
for you to bring your place settings.  As this 
dinner is now put on solely by the Social 
Club, I will be asking for help in all areas.  If 
you can help in any way, it is greatly 
appreciated.  There will be a signup sheet 
posted.  If you are unable to join us on 
Thanksgiving (or any upcoming function) but 
would like a meal, please get word to me and 
we will prepare meals for takeout, either 
pickup or delivery.  Also, I need to know in 
advance of any function if you are a 
vegetarian and require a special meal.  We 
want everyone to attend these functions and 
will do all we can to accommodate any 
special needs, dietary or otherwise.  We just 
need to know in advance so we can prepare 
accordingly. 
 I’m really looking forward to a great 
season.  Come out, eat, enjoy and be social 
with us!                                As Always, Wendy 
 

Romeo’s 
Tom Pete 

STW Romeo's will meet November 2nd 
and 16th.  All STW Romeo's are welcome. We 
meet and eat at the Golden Corral the 1st and 
3rd Friday of the month. Join us at 9:00 a.m.      
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Our new president Mark James, will 
be discussing the pros and cons of the 
breakfast buffet versus the dinner buffet. 

 

The Creative Crafters  
                                  Ann Babbit 

 

 The craft club has been busy making 
favors for your Holiday functions.  The 
candy-filled pumpkins for Halloween, as well 
as favors for the upcoming holidays were 
made.   
 Many thanks are extended to Brenda 
Pete for her idea for a Christmas decoration 
for the tables in the clubhouse. This project 
is nearly complete and will be a wonderful 
addition to this year’s decorations. 
 In November, we hope to finalize a 
calendar for the upcoming season.  It will be 
posted on the back-bulletin board.  It will 
help make anyone interested aware of 
special craft projects.  We are still looking for 
ideas and people willing to come and teach 
a craft. 

Some upcoming projects will be a 
“flowing Teacup” decoration, a jewelry 
project and at least one painting project. 

Come and join us every Wednesday at 
11:00 a.m. in the clubhouse.  

Thomas Promise 
Tom Pete 

 

Thomas Promise is providing over 1,200 bags a 
week. Thomas Promise packs food bags for the children in 
Pasco county to take home so they have food for the 
weekend. They also stock a food pantry at the high school.     

If you wish to donate, we have a basket in the back 
of the clubhouse (by the pool table).  Donations of fruit 
cups or fruit gummies are always needed. Your donations 
of any nonperishable food items are always appreciated. 

Please mark your calendar for our third annual 
Thomas Promise Christmas Breakfast December 7th.  Lots 
more information to come!!!! 
 

November 
 

John Archer     1st 
Paul McDonald    4th 
Karen McCabe    6th 
Bonnie Deiss    6th 
Gillian Cummings    7th 
Marcia Daly     8th 
Patti Williams    9th 
JD Davis     10th 
Bonnie Hollon    11th 
Marg Brush     12th 
Charlie Pflugh    12th 
Larry Roser     13th 
Sue Blacklock    13th 
Gloria Foss     15th 
Carol Wilson     16th 
James Allen     19th 
June Bouvia     19th 
Claudia Lawrence    21st 
Janice Kucharzak    21st 
Beverly Fishel    22nd 
Janet Weber    22nd 
Cheryl Montpetit    24th 
Bill Pike     26th  
Sandra Baxter    27th  
Janet Oberlin    27th 
Moncie Kiser    27th 
Bob Lawrence    28th  
 
 
 
 
 

November   Anniversaries 
 

Best Wishes to the following: 
 

Gerald & Clare Davidson   4th 
Larry & Bonnie Deiss   13th 
Garry & Marcia Daly   14th 
Robert & Sharron Gevaert  18th 
Charles & Cynthia Tasker   23rd  
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Ronald Stelle 
 

Bingo will be starting Monday 
November 5, 2018 at 6:30 p.m.   We 
welcome you to join us.  Bring your 
neighbors and family for a fun night 
out.  Doors open at 5:30 p.m. so you can 
purchase your cards.  You can play all games 
for as little as $4.25 or purchase a larger pack 
of cards for $10.00 and add extra cards if you 
wish.   Early bird bingo starts at 6:30 p.m. 
and regular bingo starts at 7:00 p.m.  

We are still in need of another person 
to call bingo.  If you are interested please 
contact Ronald Stelle at 814-572-5489 or 
come see him at 37702 Rio Lane. He will take 
the time to show you the ropes.   

We hope to see you Monday, 
November 5, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. for 
Bingo...Join us in the clubhouse.   
Bingo Committee:  Ronald and Phyllis Stelle 

Marge Brush, Liz Walker. 
 

HORSESHOES:  Everyone is welcome to join 
us on Monday morning at 10:00 a.m. to play 
horseshoes.    The horseshoe pits are behind 
the shuffleboard court.     Hope to see you 
there.  Ronald Stelle. 

 

Sunshine Club 
Lucille Wagner 

 

 A Thinking of You card was sent to 
Julie Vernik whose son has been in the 
hospital. 

Get Well cards were sent to Richard 

Banks, Louis Anastasi, Alyce Martinez, Bob 
Lawrence and Janet Oberlin.  
 
 

Sunday Games  
1:00 – 3:00 p.m. 

November 4, 11, 18, 25.  
  

Karaoke Schedule 

Thursdays 6:30 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 
November 1, 8, 15, 29.   

 

 
Line Dancing 

Peggy Foote 

Line Dancing every Tuesday, at 9:30 
a.m. unless you are advised differently. 

So, get on your dancing shoes and 
come to learn and have a good time. 

 
Golf 

Doug Walker 
 

Golf is every Wednesday, October 
through the end of March.  Tee off 12:00 
p.m. - 1:30 p.m.  finishing approximately 
5:30 p.m.  at the Silverado Golf Course. All 
players must be pre-scheduled for 
foursomes with Dick or Doug:   
Contacts: Oct. – Nov. 14th   
Dick Flint {dick0134@gmail.com } 
Nov. 21st - March 31st   

Doug Walker {dougeliz1499@bell.net}  
Confirm attendance prior to Saturday for 
the coming Wednesday.  
Cost Oct. - Nov. 2018, $25:00; December 1, 
2018 to March 31, 2019, $30.00.    

Juliet’s 
Lucille Wagner 

 

 On October 17th, nine of us went to 
the Golden Corral for a great variety of many 
different entrées.      
 We will not meet in November.    

mailto:dick0134@gmail.com
mailto:dougeliz1499@bell.net
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From Peggy Foote 

I'd like to take this opportunity to say THANK 
YOU for the gift cards.  And, a special THANK 
YOU to Tim Morrison for his faith and trust 
in me.   I did not expect any rewards.   I was 
glad that I was able to help in the office.    It 
was a pleasure and an honor for me to be 
able to give back and support our wonderful 
community.  I will be working with Carla for 
a few weeks and then I will be available upon 
request.  Thank you again. 
 

WOMEN'S CLUB 
Rose Stanford 

 

  Thank you to the 21 lovely ladies who 
attended our first meeting. All the ladies at 
STW are welcome to join the club. We meet 
at the clubhouse on the second Thursday of 
each month at 1:00 p.m. unless otherwise 
stated. There are no fees only your presence 
is needed. 
      The Women's Club hosted the 
Celebration of Life for Buddy Siddell on 
Saturday, October 20th. There were 96 
guests which included Judy's family, close 
friends.   A wonderful tribute to our Buddy 
was given by members of the Masonic Lodge 
in which Buddy was a long-time member. 
There was also a beautiful program prepared 
by Judy and Mimi as a special tribute to 
Buddy. Quite a number of fellow residents, 
friends and Judy exchanged special 
moments about Buddy. He will surely be 
greatly missed.  
      I'm extending my gratitude and thanks 
to all the wonderful volunteers who made 
Buddy's Celebration a big success. Judy was 
very pleased. In setting up the clubhouse 

seating there was Ginger, Dave, Bruce, Clyde 
and Gordon. Peggy, Carol and Vinny washed 
all the tables and chairs.  Barbara, Barb, 
Marie and Linda helped with the table 
settings.  Thanks, are extended to Tom Pete 
for greeting the guests and to Bob Schalow 
for giving the blessing. Our servers were 
Carol, Ginger, Barb, Rose and Vinnie. Jodi, 
Glenda and Marie distributed the cake. The 
food and beverages were wonderfully and 
lovingly prepared by Wendy and Ann. 
Another big thank you goes to Carol, 
Barbara, Peggy, Paula, Lucille, Bruce, Dave 
and Clyde for cleaning up and restoring the 
clubhouse.  I apologize if I've left out anyone. 
     There will be an STW Park sale 
on Saturday, November 3rd from 7:00 a.m.  - 
noon. There are tables still available to rent 
in the clubhouse. The rental fee is $3.00 
which Ginger Sink will collect. The tables 
remain in the clubhouse. The table renter is 
responsible to dispose of any leftover goods. 
There will also be a Bake sale in the 
clubhouse. The Women's Club is looking for 
volunteer bakers for this sale. There is a 
volunteer signup sheet on the bulletin 
board. All baked goods are to be wrapped, 
labeled for food allergies such as peanuts, 
etc., and ready to sell. Absolutely no food 
preparation at the time of the sale will be 
allowed. Wendy will be pricing all the items. 
      The holidays are upon us. We'll 
continue discussing our annual Women's 
Club Holiday luncheon at the next meeting. 
Our next Women's Club meeting is 
Thursday, November 8th at 1:00 p.m. in the 
clubhouse.  

Don't forget to vote on November 
6th!!!       Have a very Happy Thanksgiving!!!! 
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Library News 
Ginger Sink 

 

Lucille Wagner will be the Librarian 
beginning November 1, 2018. I have enjoyed 
being the Librarian but it's time for someone 
else to take over. Thanks to everyone who 
has supported the library.  

 

 

Tickets for Sale 
Lucille Wagner 

 I’m selling tickets to the November 17th dance 

featuring Suzanne Reno.  She has entertained at the Elks, 

Betmar, nursing homes and many other places.  Tickets 

are $7.00 each.  Dance is from 7:00 – 10:00 p.m. Call me 

or stop by my house.   
 

 

 

  

 

 
Judy Siddell 

I, along with my family want to take 
this opportunity to thank each and every one 
of you for the kindness extended to all of us 
on Saturday. The Celebration of Life for 
Buddy was so beautiful.  It was made that 
way by the kind words, the laughter, and the 
love and caring that was felt throughout the 
clubhouse. I felt him there with me all 
afternoon, and it was a wonderful feeling.      

My children feel great knowing that 
their MOM IS IN A WONDERFUL PLACE 
(STW,) where people truly care for each 
other.  So once again, thank you all.      Judy 
 

 

 

Don’t forget to set your 

clocks back an hour before 

you go to bed on Saturday, 

November 3rd as Daylight 

Saving Time ends Sunday, 

November 4th at 2:00 a.m.  

You will get an extra hour of 

sleep.   
 

Newsletter News 
Tom Pete 

 

Newsletter News: Did you know? You 
can now receive your Newsletter three 

ways???  
1. On line:   
www.spanishtrailswestcommunity.com 
2.  E-mail: Contact Elsie McFarland to sign up 
@ macscats@aol.com. 
3. Newsletters are always available in the 
clubhouse or the office for pick-up on the 
last day of the month.       Now you know! 

 

STW Travel Club 
Shirley Munger 

We are happy to report that our first 
meeting of the STW and Trinity Travel Club 
went very well with approximately 60 people 
in attendance and many more signing up for 
the trips. Our next meeting will be Saturday 
November 10th at 10 a.m. Our guests will be 
Pat Dye and Steve from the Lakeland office. 
Check out the following trips. Don’t forget 
only paid for trips are secure. 

LAKERIDGE WINERY, MISSION INN 
& MT. DORA THUR. NOV.15TH  

Come along and enjoy touring and 
tasting at Lakeridge Winery. We will lunch at 
The Mission Inn and have a couple of hours 
to shop at Mt. Dora. Cost $79. 

SHOW PALACE CHRISTMAS SPECTACULAR – 
WED. DECEMBER 19TH 

The Show Palace Dinner Theatre 
celebrates Christmas by bringing back 
memories from Christmas past like building 
a snowman, singing carols as you trim the 
tree and kids opening presents. Includes 
awesome buffet and bread pudding with 
Bourbon sauce. They put on a new show 
Cost $84. 

http://www.spanishtrailswestcommunity.com/
mailto:macscats@aol.com


  

8 
 

GAYLORD PALMS ICE  
WEDNESDAY DEC.5TH 

See the beautiful hand carved ice 
sculptures built around the movie “A 
Christmas Story.” Also, the show “Cirque 
Dreams Unwrapped.” Dress warm and wear 
closed in shoes.  They will provide a warm 
parka. This is a great price for the bus trip 
and show. We will stop for a late lunch that 
you can purchase on the way home. Cost $59 

4 HOUR INTERCOASTAL 6 BRIDGE 
TOUR – THUR. JAN 24TH 

Enjoy the narrated 4-hour cruise on 
the Starlight Majesty Dining Yacht going 
under 6 bridges. See historic sights and 
natural surroundings. Entertainment 
includes music, trivia bingo and more. Sit 
down lunch is included with choice of 6 
entrées. Cost $92. 

SEMINOLE MYSTERY TRAIN  
 FT. MYERS FEB. 21-22 

Three-hour train ride with dinner and 
show, overnight Best Western Riverfront Hotel, 
Guided tour of Ford/Edison Estate, and lunch on 
the river at Edison/Ford Estate. Cost $395 PP 
Dbl; $445 Sgl. 

Check out the great trips on the Travel Board. 
 

Pictures/Information in Newsletter 
Elsie McFarland 

For those residents whose pictures and information have not 
appeared in the newsletter and wish them to be published.  
Please contact me and I will obtain the information and include 
them in a future issue. Cell: 317-403 4022. Email: 
macscats@aol.com  

Please note my land line 813-780 8364 has 

been disconnected.  Elsie 

Joke of the Month 
There is no Joke this month due to Buddy’s 

passing. If anyone is interested in continuing this, 

please contact me either by phone, 317-403-4022 or 

email: macscats@aol.com If I do not get any response, 

I will delete it from the newsletter permanently.     

Elsie McFarland. 

Spanish Trails West,  
Rules and Regulations 

Ernie Foote 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
(These Rules and Regulations pertain to share- 
holders, non-shareholders as well as guests, 
visitors, renters, tenants, lessees, or sub-lessees) 

IV. RECREATIONAL FACILITIES (Part #1) 

The Spanish Trails West Community Social 

Club Inc.'s sole purpose is to provide social 

and related activities for the residents. These 

events will be reflected in the Social Club's 

monthly newsletter and calendar. The 

newsletter will be delivered to all residents 

and the calendar will also be posted on the 

bulletin boards. 
A. Recreational facilities are provided for the 

use of the residents. Guests under eighteen 

(18) years of age must be accompanied by 

one of the residents with whom they are 

visiting when using any recreational facility. 

B. Rules regarding each facility, i.e., 

clubhouse, pool, shuffleboard, etc., will be 

posted for your safety and convenience in the 

respective areas. 
C. Hours that each recreational facility will 

be open will be posted at each area. These 

hours will be strictly adhered to unless 

special arrangements are made with 

management. 

D. The clubhouse doors will automatically 

unlock each morning and automatically lock 

each evening at a set time. Hours are posted 

in the clubhouse. If hours need to be adjusted, 

please notify the office at least seventy-two 

(72) hours in advance. 

E. Equipment and facilities are to be used at 

your own risk. 

Reminder  

mailto:macscats@aol.com
mailto:macscats@aol.com
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F. Pets are not permitted in any of the 

recreational areas. 

G. Bare feet or wet swimsuits are not 

permitted in the clubhouse. Bathroom 

facilities are located in the rear of the office. 

Welcome to STW 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

William & Beverly Fishel 
 Bill and Beverly reside at 37614 Campo 
Ave.  They are originally from Pa. 
 He is not retired and occupation is in 
sales.  Beverly is a homemaker and not retired.  
They liked STW because it is small and intimate.  
Bill enjoys fishing and playing horseshoes.  
Beverly enjoys hanging out with friends and 
family, fishing, playing horseshoes and playing 
games on her Ipad.  They have a Papillon dog 
named Luci.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Gordon & Bette Polak 
Gordon and Bette reside at 7124 Naranja 

St.  They are originally from Nebraska.  They will 
live here permanently. 

 

The clubhouse will be closed on Wednesday, 
November 7th about 10:00 a.m. until Thursday, 
November 8th for cleaning of the carpet.   

 
 

Editor: Elsie McFarland; Proof: Susan Womble; Assembly: Tom 
& Brenda Pete, Chris West. 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

John & Patricia Archer 
John & Patty reside at 7101 Caballo St. 

They are originally from Michigan.  They are 
both retired bankers. They liked STW due to the 
appearance and the well-kept park.   
 John enjoys sports hockey, football and 
baseball.  Patty also likes sports and reading.  
They have two sons, a daughter and four 
grandchildren and a cat name Squeeky.   

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Marie Vesta 

Marie is a former resident of STW and 
liked it so much she came back.  Marie is 
originally from Maine.  She has two sons, one 
living in Georgia and one in New Hampshire. She 
has three grandchildren. 
 Marie’s interests are computers and 
looming.  She is currently employed part-time at 
T.J. Maxx.  She had a 19-year-old cat but now 
has a six-month old kitten, named Lady Mae 
who has stolen her heart and taken over her 
house. 

Newsletter Deadline 

Please note the deadline for submitting articles to be included 
in the newsletter is always the third Monday of the month 
unless notified differently.
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STW Office: 813-780-7559           Sheriff’s Office Dispatch 1-800-854-2861        

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

 

Trash Pickup 

8:00 a.m. 
Monday & 
Thursday 

 

  

 
1 

10 am Mixed Shuffle 
2 pm 

Social Club 
6:30 – 9 pm Karaoke 

 
 

2 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

9 am Romeo Breakfast 
1 pm Pool Exercise 

 

3 
7 am – 12 Noon 

Park Sale & Bake Sale 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 

 

4 
 
 
 

1:00 – 3:00 pm 
Games  

6:00 pm Pinochle 
Daylight Saving 

Time Ends  

5 

8 am Exercise 
8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

10 am Horseshoes 
10 am Computer User Grp 
10:30 am Women's Shuffle 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
7 pm Mixed Shuffle 

 

6 
8:00 am Coffee Hour  
9:30 am Line Dancing 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 
2 – 4:30 pm Chess 
6:00 pm Pinochle 

7 pm Cards 

7 
Clubhouse Closed 

From 10 am for carpet 
cleaning 
12 noon 

Golf 
1 pm Pool Exercise 
7pm Mixed Shuffle 

 

8 
  

10 am Mixed Shuffle 
10 am Horseshoes 

1 pm 
Women’s Club Mtg 
6:30 – 9 pm Karaoke 

 
 

9 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
 

10 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 
10 am Travel Club 

 

11 
 
 
 

1 pm  
Veterans Day 

Potluck  
6:00 pm Pinochle 

12 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 
10 am Horseshoes 

10 am Computer User Grp 
10:30 am Women's Shuffle 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
7 pm Mixed Shuffle  

 

13 
8:00 am Coffee Hour 
9:30 am Line Dancing 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 
2 – 4:30 pm Chess 
6:00 pm Pinochle 

7 pm Cards 

14 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

11 am Crafts 
12 noon 

Golf 
1pm Pool Exercise 
7pm Mixed Shuffle 

 

15 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 
6:30 – 9 pm Karaoke 

 
 

 

16 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

9 am Romeo Breakfast 
1 pm Pool Exercise 

 

17 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 

3 pm 
Cancer Support Group 

7 pm – 10 pm 
Dance featuring 
Suzanne Reno 

18 

  
  

 

1:00 pm – 3:00 pm 
Games  

6:00 pm Pinochle 

19 

8 am Exercise 
8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

10 am Horseshoes 
10 am Computer User Grp 
10:30 am Women's Shuffle 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
7 pm Men’s Shuffle  

 

Newsletter Deadline 

20 
8:00 am Coffee Hour  
9:30 am Line Dancing 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 
2 – 4:30 pm Chess 
6:00 pm Pinochle 

7 pm Cards 

21 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

11 am Crafts 
12 noon 

Golf 
1 pm Pool Exercise 
7pm Mixed Shuffle 

22 
  

4 pm 
Thanksgiving Dinner  

 
 
 

Thanksgiving 
No Trash Pickup 

         23 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
Trash Pickup 

24 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 

 

25 
 
 

1:00 – 3:00 pm 
Games  

6:00 pm Pinochle 

 

26 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 
10 am Horseshoes 

10 am Computer User Grp 
10:30 am Women's Shuffle 

1 pm Pool Exercise 
7 pm Mixed Shuffle 

 

27 
8:00 am Coffee Hour  
9:30 am Line Dancing 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 
2 – 4:30 pm Chess 
6:00 pm Pinochle 

7 pm Cards 

28 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

11 am Crafts 
12 noon 

Golf 
1 pm Pool Exercise 
7pm Mixed Shuffle 

29 
10 am Mixed Shuffle 
6:30 – 9 pm Karaoke 

 

 

30 
8 am Exercise 

8:30 am Yoga Chair Exercise 

9 am Purple Group 
@ Panera Bread 

1 pm Pool Exercise 

 

 


